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A busy Summer
Summer of 2018 brought many new visitors to Broomhall Lane Recreation Ground to 

enjoy the warm weather with picnics and games on the field, hours spent digging in 
the sand pit, playing in the park or enjoying the space with their “faithful companions”. 
Our tennis courts were also kept busy with many bookings each day - August being the 
busiest month of all.

Elsewhere, the council continued to improve the environment 
around the village.  The hanging baskets put on a bountiful 
display and work on the flower beds on London Road and 
Chobham Road added to the existing planting scheme to 
complement and refresh.  

Work took place by the RBWM Footpath team and the Parish 
Grounds team to cut back the overgrowth along the Bridleway 
of Kiln Lane leading to the cemetery where further work will be 
taking place on the entrance and pathways.

Our allotment holders kept their crops growing through our 
sunny summer, watering daily in many cases.  The William Pack 
Cup for the best allotment has been judged and the winners will 
feature in our November issue.  

The Planning Committee of council diligently reviewed and commented on over 
96 applications on behalf of the parish during the summer months, along with 
representations at the Windsor Rural Development Control Panel on applications which 
the committee and many of our residents objected to.

                                                                                         Looking forward to the Autumn

The Parish Council will once again be organising the winter bloom baskets.  There may 
not be as many as in the summer, however they still brighten up the village during the 
winter months.

Our Christmas celebration will add the lights which will be switched on at 7pm on Friday 
30th November – so save the date and more information will come in the November 
issue.

New signage at the Recreation Ground is due in the autumn, helping visitors to safely 

The Pavilion, Broomhall Lane, Sunningdale, Berkshire, SL5 0QS

   01344 874268                   e: info@sunningdaleparish.org.uk



19Don’t forget to tell them you saw them in Find It In....!

use the park.  We understand the frustrations when information changes, however be 
assured changes are only made at the instruction of our regular safety inspectors and are 
there to keep you and your loved ones safe.

And as ever, our tennis provision continues to expand with coach led, free members 
evenings and weekends.  For more information take a look at the tennis page on the 
Council website, or feel free to call into the parish office.

The work on the new parking on Chobham Road is already started, with the ground 
works due to commence this autumn.  More information on the exact timings and 
information will be added to the Council website as we know it.

Save the date….

Sunday 11th November 2018 - Battle’s Over 
A ceremony in remembrance of all those who gave their lives in loyal service to their 
country during the First World War from 6:00pm – 8:00pm at Broomhall Recreation 
Ground.

Friday 30th November 2018 - Sunningdale Christmas Celebration 
Switching on of the Christmas lights and much more from 5:30pm -7:30pm in 
Sunningdale Village.

Upcoming dates for your diaries 

Council Meeting – 9th October at 7:30pm
Planning Committee Meeting – 23rd October at 7:30pm

See the village notice boards for more information 
or the council website.


